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APRIL: Mac Thomson is our April swimmer of the month. Mac arrived on Monday
during the second week of the school holiday programme as a Glider 1. During the
first lesson we got his eyes in the water with great big splashy bubbles. During the
second lesson he gained confidence when he realized he could starfish on his tummy
and back by himself while holding onto the milk bottles. This helped Mac to find out
that the water wasn’t so scary after all. After five lessons he then graduated to Glider
3. “I'am so happy to say that he is continuing to progress with each lesson during this
term,” says Mac’s teacher, Nicki. Mac lost his “l can’t” attitude and now comes in and
says “I will give it my best go!”

MAY: Our May swimmer of the month is Imogen Otto. Imogen is a great learner
who consistently listens each week to instructions and is keen to show what she
is taught with precision.

Imogen has gone from floating with noodles to gliding and kicking on her own
and is ready to learn swimming strokes all in the space of a month!

Cloe finds Imogen a pleasure to teach and is very happy she is doing so well! Well
done Imogen!

JUNE: Lucas Looij could not kick; he could barely float on his front, nor float on his
back and had no coordinated arm movement. Since the beginning of Term 1 he
has listened well and tried to do everything that is asked of him. Last night, Lucas
swam more than half the pool by himself with a strong kick and big freestyle arms.
He then swam half the pool with an even better backstroke kick and arms.

Lucas has figured out with Greg that he can only do or think about one thing at a
time so now they talk and do one thing at a time - just a bit faster!

JULY: Matthew Carter started at the Liz van Welie Swim School as a Bopper. Over the
past two years he has progressed to being in a class on his own. He has been working
with Amber as a Stroker 2 for the past two terms.

At the start he was terrified of doing backstroke on his own but by working with him
over this time, Matthew has made huge strides and is now confidently swimming
backstroke by himself.

This is a great achievement for Matthew and he has now progressed to Stroker 3. He
has his first class with Karina this week. Well done Matthew!
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Only one more month to go until Spring so well done to all of
the parents who have children enrolled this term in order to get
your children ready for swimming in summer. We know that
Term 4 is going to be a busy one and those who are already
enrolled will get priority over new enrolments—we are getting
near maximum capacity so every term it gets more tricky to fit
swimmers into appropriate classes.

Unfortunately we lost two quality staff members at the end of term 2. Ricci is doing her OE and is loving
travelling around the world and Dale has taken up a full time teaching position in a school. We wish them
both all the best and we will miss them a lot.

Thank you to those of you who have made payment for your Term 3 fees. If you have not done so then
please ensure this is done before your child’s next lesson.

Liz van Welie Swim School

gains pFEStIgIOUS award
Swim
S h I At the recent conference of the Swim Coaches and
c oo Teachers of New Zealand, the Liz van Welie Swim
School was presented with the award for Swim School
Promotion.

What E ha ppening this This award was in recognition of the growth achieved
by the school during its first three years and the mar-
term Y keting that has accompanied the growth.

In its first term of 2011 there were 208 on the roll, the
following year there were 642 and this year there
were 703 on the roll. This is wonderful growth.

We have had such great feedback regarding our
end of term reports that we have decided to ex-
tend this slightly. Roll on the new pool...

Some of our parents are keen to have a quick up-
date from their child’s instructor mid term about
how their child is progressing and what they can
do to assist their child to progress to the next level.
In week five of this term the instructors who are
teaching children without parents in the pool will
stop lessons five minutes early and come to the
side to speak to any parents who wish to be updat-
ed on their child.

Please note that this will only be a brief discussion
and those parents who wish to have a more in-
depth conversation will be asked to catch up with
the instructor at a later date suitable to both par-

ties.
= Liz and Greg are presented with the award by Brett

Naylor
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Liz van Welie Swim School will be
introducing an exciting new venture—

coming soon Y Agua Images!

Book a spot and professional
YAq ua Images ! underwater photos will be taken of
your child so that you can display your |
wee swimming champ in your
favourite place in the house—
alternatively give a printed canvas to proud grandparents for Christmas!
Prices and dates will be announced soon but register your interest at Reception so you don’t miss out.
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Welcome to the team.. \

Karina Radley (Swim Instructor)

Karina was born in Auckland but has spent most of her life in Tauranga. She went
to Bethlehem College from pre-school through to Year 13. Karina is currently
doing a Bachelor of Science with a double major in Animal Behaviour and Zoology
through Massey University.

Karina is a qualified surf lifeguard and a coach for the Mount Maunganui Life
Guard Service during the holiday programme.

While working at the Liz van Welie Swim School, Karina aims to help children gain
confidence in the water and encourage them to develop a love for swimming and
to reach their full potential.

In her spare time, Karina enjoys Surf Life Saving and Kayaking. She has
represented New Zealand in both sports at world championships.

Michael del Gaudio (Swim Instructor)

Michael was born and grew up in Genova in ltaly. Although Michael sounds a very
English name it is his real name! He left school with a diploma in accounting and
IT.

Michael’s first job was as a professional water polo player. In Italy and Hungary,
water polo is a professional sport. After retiring from water polo, Michael has
toured extensively through Asia and South America stopping in Australia for a
while before coming to New Zealand. He worked in Australia as a swim coach.
While working at the Liz van Welie Swim School, Michael wants his swimmers to
improve their skills and have fun. Outside of work, Michael hopes to enjoy surfing,
riding his motor bike and seeing New Zealand.

Sam Sanderson (Swim Instructor)

Sam was born in Hamilton and at the age of 4 moved to Waihi Beach. She is
currently studying for a Bachelor of Sport and Recreation and a Diploma in
Business at the Bay of Plenty Polytechnic.

Sam works for the Health Plus Gym in Waihi. She is also a Regional Lifeguard
working for Surf Life Saving New Zealand.

Sam hopes to gain experience in teaching children how to swim while she works
at the Liz van Welie Swim School.

Outside of work, Sam loves cooking (she could be a budding MasterChef!), going
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to the gym and relaxes by training for her half iron man!
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Ystruggles with swimming

“Struggles with swimming”, my school reports consistently read. Many parents would think to address the
problem, but to my non-swimming parents, the problem seemed a very minor one—they had managed to get
through life thus far without learning to swim, and they seemed no worse off.

| came to dread swimming season. | didn’t mind being in the water—I just didn’t know what to do when | was there
and without positive guidance from a qualified instructor, any confidence | had that the water would hold me up to
float, soon ebbed away. It wasn’t until | was 12 years old that a parent was brought in during school swimming to
assist me. She taught me to float on my back, with the aid of empty milk bottles, and later to swim backstroke. |
was finally able to feel the excitement of being able to swim! Unfortunately, though, | then went to secondary
school and was able to wangle my way out of doing swimming on most occasions.

And what happens if you don’t use it? You lose it. And | lost it. From the age of 13 till | had my first child at 25, |
could count on my hands the number of times | found myself in a pool, and the few times | attempted to float
again, my legs sank like stones and my confidence vanished once more.

UNTIL NOW! Having watched both my children go from being anxious in the water to being bold little fish, and with
a husband who competes in ocean swims for fun, | really began to feel left out! At 34 years old, | made the decision
to conquer my fears and approached Liz about lessons. Over the school holidays | had seven lessons, and managed
to learn three different strokes. | can confidently swim backstroke again, and have the basics of both freestyle and
breaststroke. The speed with which | learnt | put down to having the right mind-set, and having a great instructor!

| spent almost my whole life watching, unable to join in. | worried that if | spent time with my kids in the water they
would pick up on my fears, and have trouble learning too. Now I’'m looking forward to racing them in the pool, and |
can go along with my husband when he’s training, knowing | have the confidence to practise the skills I've learnt.
It’s been such a liberating and empowering experience, | challenge anyone in a similar situation to give it a go.

And to Liz — THANK YOU so much! You made the whole thing a thoroughly enjoyable experience.

Jules

Happy Nappy

Liz van Welie Swim School is going to be selling the multi-award win-
ning Happy Nappy. This is the BEST reusable swim nappy on the market.
It is the most essential item in your baby swim kit. In fact, most baby
swim schools in the UK now recommend that all of their babies wear
one. After all, the idea is that you go swimming with your baby, not with
the contents of his or her leaking nappy! They are made of supple,
stretchy neoprene and finished with super soft, snug fitting, deep bands
of fabric with a high rubber content to keep al nasties inside. So simple
and yet so effective, no ties, no Velcro, no elastic—IT WORKS! Choose
from a fabulous selection of bright colours and prints, finished with con-
trasting bands of fabric and a range of sizes from newborn to toddler.

All swim nappies feel awkward to squeeze on your baby when you’re
not used to it, but you soon get the hang of it. It is essential that the
swim nappy is snug otherwise it can’t do its job properly (and we don’t
want that). Happy Nappy has been tested extensively with no leaks.
Larger sizes are quite generous, so if your child is slim choose a smaller
size.

Fletcher flies high in his Happy Nappy

These are now available at Reception at a cost of $25.
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